
New Zealand Institute of Driver Educators (NZIDE) Incorporated 

Incoming Executive Committee 2023-24 

@ 27 July 2023 (nomination cut-off date) 
All elected positions had uncontested nominations for 2023-24. Nominations for all elected positions 

were received by the due date. Unless nominees withdraw, no nominations will be accepted at the 

Annual General Meeting. Since the election in 2022, vacated roles have been filled by co-opted 

appointments. 

Co-opted specialist roles are annually appointed by the incoming Executive Committee. 

Stakeholders are not members of NZIDE but have valued specialist knowledge. 

Elected NZIDE Executive Committee & Board Person 
President (officer) Carolyn Ax (nominee) 
Vice President (officer) Mark Revill-Johnson (nominee) 
Treasurer (officer) Juliet Dalley 
Secretary (officer) Gemma Scott-Hall 
Northern Representative Matthew Campbell (nominee) 
Midlands Representative Stephen Jones (nominee) 
Central Representative Liz McLellan 
Upper South Representative 
Mid South Representative 

Sarah Bailey 
Graeme Dalley 

Lower South Representative Gemma Scott 
  
Co-opted Specialist Roles  
Honorary Chief Executive Officer (in Committee) Peter Sheppard 
Heavy Vehicle Specialist (in Committee) Brian Bagley 
Motorcyclist Specialist (out of Committee) Jim Furneaux 
Advanced driving skills course unit standards (stakeholder) Graeme Hood 
Instructor Endorsement Course specialist (stakeholder) Barry Ibell 
Technical Specialist (out of committee) Mark Revell-Johnson 
Regulation and Governance (out of committee) Jim Furneaux 
  
Conference Team  
Venue booking, budgets, catering, AV equipment, recordings for 
webinars and paid access content 

Carolyn Boardman 

Budgets and expense review Juliet Dalley 
Glue Up Event Creation Gemma Scott-Hall  and Sharon Stewart 
Conference agenda, speakers Peter Sheppard 
Ushers, check-in, exhibit coordinator Gemma Scott-Hall, Liz McLellan 
  
Awards Team (Executive Committee and co-opted specialists) As per role 
Annual General Meeting (NZIDE elected officers)  
  
Strategic Plan 10 year view, action plan 1-3 year view President or Vice-President 
Projects (refer to the work programme) As per project lead 
Waka Kotahi Driver Licence Improvement Programme (DLIP) Peter Elder 
Hanga-Aro-Rau and NZQA nominated Representative Peter Sheppard 
Australasian Road Safety Conference Carolyn Boardman 



 

 

Peter Sheppard 
Peter has been a member of NZIDE since 1980 and honorary 
CEO since 1987. He has advisory roles with various NZ 
Government agencies, is the Technical Director for the Street 
Smart Driving Programme, a Chartered Fellow of the 
Chartered Institute of Logistics and Transport and a past 
chairman of the Institute’s central section. Peter is a previous 
member of the NZ Institute of Directors. He spent six years as 
Chief Executive of the AA Driver Education Foundation. Peter 
was past chairman and board member of Tranzqual Industry 
Training Organization, a position he held during the 
organization’s first 15 years of operation. Peter spent 15 years 
with Shell NZ. He ended as Principal Road Transport 
Consultant. His Shell career followed a 25 year career as a 
transport officer in the NZ Army. 

  

 

Peter Elder 
Peter was elected NZIDE President in 2021, served as 
Secretary from 2020-2021 and has been a member since 2015. 
Peter is actively involved with the Driving Change Network. He 
lives in Porirua and works in the Wellington region as a full 
time driving instructor. Peter serves with the New Zealand 
Defence Force. He did prior work with the Ministry of Justice 
in project governance and executive administrative roles. His 
community work included residential services with Oranga 
Tamariki and alternative education with the Ministry of 
Education. Weekday early mornings you'll find Peter trail 
running or riding. On weekends, outdoor work and time with 
friends and whanau. 

  

 

Carolyn Ax 
Carolyn is based in Christchurch and is employed as a full time 
instructor with a community driver education programme. She 
was previously self employed full time in her own driving 
school business. Carolyn has been a member of NZIDE since 
2016 and was elected as Mid South Region Delegate in 2020 
and Vice President in 2021. Carolyn is a full time driving 
instructor and specialises in teaching people with anxiety 
and/or learning challenges. For the 15 years prior to becoming 
an instructor she worked in the fields of roading engineering; 
road safety education; and international education. 

  

 

Juliet Dalley 
Juliet was elected NZIDE Treasurer in 2019. She is a 
bookkeeper with over 40 years’ experience in bookkeeping, 
payroll and office administration. Juliet is a member of the 
Institute of Certified Bookkeepers (ICNZB) and Association of 
Administrative Professionals NZ Inc (ADMINZ). She is a director 
of Eyes on the Road Driver Training Ltd and bookeeper for her 
business Eyes on the Books. 



  

 

Gemma Scott-Hall 
Gemma has been with NZIDE for several years. She was 
elected Lower South Region Representative in 2020 and NZIDE 
Secretary in 2021. Gemma is based in Invercargill and works at 
Drivetech Ltd, the family business. She works alongside her 
parents and husband. The business offers all licences, 
endorsements and the Street Talk Defensive Driving Course. 
Gemma has been an I endorsed instructor since 2010.  In her 
spare time she enjoys time with family, many animals and 
foster kittens/cats.   

  

 
 

Graeme Hood 
Advanced driving skills course unit standards specialist. 

 

Liz McLellan 
Central Representative 
Liz has been a member of NZIDE since 1980. She has been 
elected Central Representative several times and currently 
serves in the role. Liz is a proud member of the Institute of 
Advanced Motoring (IAM). She holds an Advanced Driving 
Certificate (L2) from the National Advanced Driving School and 
is an NZTA Approved Driving Instructor. Liz works with Kapiti 
and Horowhenua Youth Services. She also works with seniors 
and shared clients for medical assessments or for Waka Kotahi 
NZ Transport Agency and ACC. When Liz has free time she 
enjoys gardening, family and friends. She loves travelling, the 
Hurricanes and the All Blacks.  (Don’t bother trying to book a 
lesson when there’s a game on haha) 

  

 

Sarah Bailey 
Upper South Representative 
 

  



 

Graeme Dalley 
Mid South Representative 
 

  

 

Brian Bagley 
Heavy Vehicle Specialist 

  

 

Jim Furneaux 
Motorcycle Specialist, Regulatory and Governance 

  

 

Barry Ibell 
Instructor Endorsement Course Specialist  

  
  

 

Mark Revill-Johnson 
Mark has over 25 years experience in emergency response 
driving in the UK and New Zealand. He holds the 
internationally respected UK Police Class One Advanced 
Drivers Certificate. Mark has been an Approved Driving 
Instructor in England and was also on the Driving Standards 
Agency register of Approved Fleet Driver Trainers. In 2015 he 
won the AA’s Corporate Trainer of the Year award and has 
been a key member of the team that setup Motorcycle 
Training for the AA Driving School in 2016. Mark is also a 
Motorcycle Member of the Institute of Advanced Motorists 
and is their National Chief Examiner for car tests. 

  



 

Sharon Stewart 
Northern Representative co-representative/support 
Sharon moved from the UK to New Zealand in 2011. She 
settled into a career as an I endorsed driving instructor in the 
Auckland region.  Sharon specialises in manual instruction, off-
road driving, electric vehicle education, corporate driving 
assessments and drivers with anxiety and/or learning 
challenges. She facilitates the RYDA school programme and 
the STREET TALK defensive driving course. When not in the 
car, Sharon loves to ride her electric bike and has recently 
learned to play the Ukelele. 
 

Matthew Campbell 

 

Northern Representative 
Matthew has been an NZIDE member since 2021 and joined as 
soon as he completed his I endorsement course. Matthew 
works full time on the North Shore as a driving instructor. 
Originally from the UK, Matthew has a background in 
education with 18 years experience as a physics teacher. 
Outside work Matthew enjoys time with his young family, 
travel, camping in the family motorhome, astronomy, cycling, 
DIY and music. 

  

 

Stephen Jones 
Stephen is part of a large driving school that operates in the 
Napier, Hawkes Bay and Tauranga regions. He is a trustee with 
a regional community trust for needs based driver training. As 
time allows, Stephen contributes to driver training and 
licensing submissions at a national level.    

  
 


